TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN
MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 8, 2005

TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Russell, Gaskell, Rosenkranz, Parker, King and Thompson

Absent:  Colvin

Others:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  Six

1. Meeting called to order at 7:30 PM.

2. Minutes.  Motion by Gaskell and seconded by Thompson to approve the minutes of January 11, 2005 as written.  Motion passes 6-0.

3. Open Public Hearing regarding proposed Zoning Amendments regarding Sexually Oriented Businesses and Wineries and Wine Tasting.  A letter is read into the record received from Nancy Weston, who is opposed to allowing sexually oriented businesses within the township but has no objection to wineries and wine tasting room.  From the audience, Alan Martel comments that property owners need to be informed of such issues, especially if it concerns their own neighborhood.  He suggests locating such businesses next to the Township Hall where they can be monitored.  He applauds the Commission for trying to deal with the issue instead of hiding it.  Response from the Commission reminds Martel that Public Hearings are advertised in the newspaper and details of any ordinance amendment are available in the township office.  Jeff Gerstenberger is also concerned about locating these businesses in the Ag and Village districts.  It is explained that these are the most appropriate locations within out township.  With no further comment, the Public Hearing is closed.  

4. Communications.  1.  TLT has received a draft of Milton Township’s Land Use Plan and has been asked to give it a look.  Banks Township has also sent their plan.  Sullivan will look them both over and return next meeting with his report.  2.  Russell takes this opportunity to welcome Jim King to the Planning Commission.  3.  The NWMCG will be hosting a Costal Management Program, but no dates have been set at this time.

5. Concerns of the Public.   Alan Martel addresses the Commission regarding his biological concerns with the electric company and their policy of overhead vs. underground power lines and the cutting of trees.  Can the public dictate to the power company?  Not sure of the township’s authority, but Parker will take the issue to the next TLT Board meeting.  

6. Discussion and Action of Item #3.  Discussion regarding Sexually Oriented Business amendment.  Parker’s concern is that is designed to be exclusionary.  He also questions no limits on signage.  However, he can “live with” the amendment as written.  With no further discussion, motion by Russell and seconded by Thompson to accept the amendment language to allow Sexually Oriented Business as prepared in Sullivan Memo dated November 9, 2004 to the Planning Commission.  No discussion.  Roll call vote.  Motion passes 6-0.  There is a motion by Gaskell and seconded by Parker to accept the Winery amendment as prepared in Sullivan Memo dated November 9, 2004 to the Planning Commission.  Discussion.  King questions “fruit grown on site”.  It is clarified that the proposed ordinance does not state wine made “exclusively” of grapes grown on site.  Roll call vote.  Motion passes 6-0.   

7. Land Use Map and Plan.  Sullivan has handout of his build out analysis based on what the current ordinance provides and explains the numbers and their meaning.  There is much discussion, but no action is taken.  The question is, do these numbers represent the wishes of the Planning Commission?  Example, if over the next 25 years, 20 new homes are built per year, are these numbers excessive?  Sullivan does believe it is important to allow for an element of choice and a variety of locations throughout the township.  It is also suggested that, at the proper time, large landowners are invited to meet and give their opinions regarding future development of the township.  Briggs states that the Commission doesn’t yet have a proposal.  They’ve bought into the concept of lower density in some areas, but haven’t decided how to achieve that.  Increasing lot sizes and clustering are possibilities.  If they want a new Land Use Plan that suggests different densities, then they need to decide where they want to go.  Sullivan is asked to create some plans or some ideas and get back with the Commission.  Sullivan would also like to get some maps together that designate Ag, Wetlands, etc.  

8. Concerns of the Commission.  None.

9. With no further business, the meeting is adjourned at 9:30 PM

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

